

03/07/2025

# Have your say on local government reorganisation





Delivering for Derbyshire, meeting local needs

DERBYSH

People across Derbyshire are being asked to have their say on how local council services are delivered in the future, as part of the biggest change to local government in 50 years.

A proposal drawn up by Derbyshire's eight district and borough councils, together with Derby City Council, would see the 10 councils that provide services across the county replaced with two councils – one covering the north of the county, and one covering the south.

Now, people and organisations across Derbyshire are being asked for <u>their views</u> <u>about the 'One Derbyshire, two councils' proposal as part of a public consultation</u> running until 10 August 2025(opens in a new window).

**Find out more** 

# **Clay Cross Active officially open!**



Cross Active was officially opened with a celebratory ribbon cutting ceremony attended by local dignitaries, including the Leader of the Council and Imogen Clark, Commonwealth silver medallist, who had the honour of cutting the ribbon.

The event also welcomed representatives from Alliance Leisure, Universal Design & Build, Clay Cross Town Board, and Sport England, key partners who provided funding and support for the development of the centre.

The ceremony marked the formal unveiling of a commemorative plaque and celebrated the transformation of the site into a vibrant, state-of-the-art community hub.

**Read More** 

**Community Activity Day - 5 July** 

Get your skates on and get down to Killamarsh Active on 5 July for a day of fun for the whole family!

The Community Activity Day coincides with Anti-Social Behaviour Week (30 June – 6 July) and has been organised by North East Derbyshire District Council.

Scale the climbing wall, have a go at various sports, try out our amazing skatepark with all its jumps and ramps and watch some breathtaking performances from Extreme Wheels.



**Read More** 

### Got to be in it, to win it!



You still have time to have your say on our council services and be in with the chance of winning!

Your opinions matter! We want to hear your thoughts on: domestic waste collection, equality and fairness, use of AI, Digital Strategy, internet use and access.

It's a varied, quick and easy survey, and by taking part you'll be in with a chance of winning a £50 voucher!

The survey closes on 6 July.

**Read More** 

## **Local Plan drop-in sessions**

We are continuing to hold drop-in sessions throughout the district for residents to comment on our Local Plan.

The next sessions take place on Fri 4 July in Shirland, Sat 5 July in Eckington, Mon 7 July North Wingfield, Thurs 10 July Wingerworth and Arkwright, Fri 11 July Danesmoor and Sat 12 July Dronfield.

You can also have your say online.



**Read More** 

#### What's on?



Wondering what to do, or where to go this summer?

Take a look at some of our suggestions below for a fun-packed time in NE Derbyshire:

- Our leisure centres have some great activities and sessions for all ages and abilities. Take a look at our <u>website</u> for all the details.
- Foodies will LOVE our <u>Food and Drink Trail</u>, which highlights some fantastic places across the district. Why not try somewhere new this weekend?
- Explore the district by foot and pick a walk to suit you.
- Looking for a local getaway? We have over <u>200 amazing accommodation</u> <u>options</u> right here in the district.
- Check out our <u>calendar</u> to find out what's on and when. Got something you'd like promoting? Drop us an email: <u>tourism@ne-derbyshire.gov.uk</u>

North East Derbyshire District Council, 2013 Mill Lane, Wingerworth, Chesterfield, Derbyshire, S42 6NG.